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10 June 2025
Dear Parents and Carers,

Mullion School Uniform Policy Update
We hope this message finds you well. We’re writing to share an important update to our school uniform policy,
which will take effect from September 2025.

We know that school uniform can be a significant expense, and we want to make it easier for families to manage.
From next academic year, we'll be reducing the number of branded items required. This change will give families
more flexibility and choice when buying uniform, while still keeping the smart, consistent look we value at Mullion
School.

What'’s Changing?

From September 2025, students will only need to wear two branded items. All other items can be bought from any
shop, as long as they meet our uniform guidelines (see below). Our branded items of uniform, as well as suitable
optional items, are available online from Price and Buckland, and we have sample sizes in school if you’d like to try
anything on. A sizing guide is also available on our website.

Students are very welcome to continue wearing any existing Mullion School uniform items they already own, and we
fully support the use of second-hand uniform as a sustainable and cost-effective option.

Uniform guidelines

Required for all students:

- Light blue polo shirt with the school logo (red for prefects)

- Dark blue school sweatshirt with the school logo

- Navy polo PE top

- Completely black footwear (heel under 5cm, no logos or coloured laces, polishable preferred)

Students may choose to wear (must meet formal standards):

- Formal black school trousers (no elasticated fabric, leggings, joggers, denim, contrast stitching, studs, skinny jeans
or combat trousers) or

- Formal, tailored black shorts (knee length) or

- Formal school skirt, knee length (no elasticated or ‘tube’ skirts)

- Black or white socks or black tights (without rips or holes). If socks are worn over tights, they must be black.



PE kit
A unisex navy polo PE top which is available from Price and Buckland.

Students may choose to wear any of the following:
- Black shorts

- Black % length leggings

- Black skort

- Black unisex hoody

- Trainers

- Plain navy hoody

- Black or navy base layer top and/or bottoms

- Black or navy waterproof jacket

Football/rugby boots and shin pads will need to be worn when appropriate.

Please ensure that all school uniform items are clearly marked with the pupil’s full name to help us return lost
property promptly.

We believe these changes will help families while still ensuring that all our students look smart and feel a strong
sense of belonging to the Mullion School community.

If you have any questions or would like to talk through the changes, please get in touch with us.

Yours sincerely
]
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Michelle Dunleavy
Headteacher
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